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B. 



Chairman Ranney called the regular meeting of the Off-Road Vehicle Trails Advisory Board to order at 7:35 p.m. on Wednesday, September 10, 2003.
I.
MINUTES

Acknowledge Minutes of July 9, 2003 Advisory Board Meeting.
Mr. Lee made a motion, seconded by Mr. Rondeau, to accept the minutes of the July 9, 2003 Off-Road Vehicle Trails Advisory Board meeting.  Motion for adoption unanimously carried.
Rules of Procedure – Mr. Kubisiak, ORV Program Manager, Forest, Mineral and Fire Management, provided background and referred the board to two proposed amendments for Board action.  Chairman Ranney read each amendment.  Discussion ensued about the proposed amendments.
Mr. Lee made a motion, seconded by Mr. Rondeau, to accept the proposed amendment to the Public Appearance procedure.  Motion for adoption unanimously carried.

Mr. Rondeau made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lee, to accept the proposed amendment to include a provision for alternates.  Motion for adoption unanimously carried.

II.
OLD BUSINESS
Safety Education Subcommittee Report – Mr. Rondeau provided a history of the safety program and thanked the public for their input during the subcommittee meeting.
Chairman Ranney introduced Sergeant Creig Grey and said that he will be taking over the administration of the ORV safety education program beginning October 1. Sergeant Grey, Recreation, Enforcement and Education Section, Law Enforcement, summarized his experience with ORV, hunter safety, marine and snowmobile safety programs.  He said he heard a lot of good ideas during the subcommittee meeting and that the primary goal of the program should be to keep our youth safe. He noted the need for instructor background checks and cited statistics suggesting over 80% of the youth checked by law enforcement did not have a safety certificate.  He said there is room for improvement.  Chairman Ranney thanked Sergeant Grey.
Mr. Ford summarized the main areas of concern expressed by the public during the subcommittee meeting. They include course curriculum, consistency, availability and need for certificate holder data base.  Discussion ensued.
Chairman Ranney made a motion, seconded by Mr. Ford, encouraging the DNR to sponsor an ORV Safety Conference.
Grant Criteria Subcommittee Report – Mr. Moll summarized the main areas of concern expressed by the public during the subcommittee meeting.  He said criteria for the grant sponsor evaluation, prioritization and performance were good, but concern was raised about liability insurance requirements, grant sponsor liability, maintenance specifications, and signage.
Mr. James Radabaugh, State Trails Coordinator, Forest, Mineral and Fire Management, reported that he brought the sign issue to the Management Team and received their endorsement to precede with the establishment of a motorized trail sign Task Force.  The Task Force will include representatives from various DNR divisions including Law Enforcement, and will include a representative from the Forest Service.  Mr. Radabaugh said there are areas of common concern between the ORV and Snowmobile programs and urged the groups to work together.  He added this is a huge issue that will be addressed incrementally.  He asked for board support.  Discussion ensued.
Chairman Ranney made a motion, seconded by Mr. Ford, requesting the Department make the sign issue a priority and proceed as soon as possible.  Motion for adoption unanimously carried.

Mr. Ford made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lee, in support of working with the Snowmobile Advisory Committee with an eye toward developing uniform and consistent sign standards.
Chairman Ranney thanked Mr. Radabaugh.
Mr. Lee reported that qualitative questions regarding grant sponsor performance were also raised by the public during the grant criteria subcommittee meeting.  Discussion ensued.
Chairman Ranney recommended keeping the grant criteria subcommittee in tact and invited the public to provide written comments, ideas, or suggestions to the grant criteria subcommittee.  He added that the suggestions could even be in the form of a motion for Board consideration.
III.
NEW BUSINESS
County Sheriff Grant Recommendations – TABLED
Event Trail/Land Use Permit Application Process -- Mr. Radabaugh introduced David Spalding and James McMillan.  Mr. Spalding, Land Use Program Leader, Forest, Mineral and Fire Management, Lansing distributed a copy of the State Land Use Rules and Land Use Permit application form.  He summarized the land use rules and permit application and review process.
James McMillan, Lower Peninsula Field Coordinator, Forest, Mineral and Fire Management, Roscommon, referenced a meeting held in 2000 at the Ralph A. McMullan (RAM) Center.  He said the Department advised the event promoters at that time of the Department’s intent to phase-out the use of event trail on State Forest lands.  He cited environmental impacts, law enforcement, and lack of personnel to effectively monitor and enforce an event trail program. Mr. McMillan clarified that the Department is not prohibiting events, but rather restricting that use to the designated ORV trail system and State Forest roads.  He said this management decision has full Department support and is consistent with Forest Service policy.  Discussion ensued about the need for a meeting between the new Unit Managers and event promoters.
Mr. Radabaugh reaffirmed the Department’s position and said that he did not foresee a change in this policy decision.  Chairman Ranney spoke to the long history of the Jack Pine Enduro and the positive economic impacts it brings to the local economy.  He voiced concerns about alienating grant sponsors and the potential loss of grant sponsorship if a compromise cannot be found.  He added that he believes a meeting between the Unit Managers would be good even if the use event trail does not continue in the future.
Chairman Ranney made a motion, supported by Mr. Moll, requesting the DNR give full consideration to a meeting between the Unit Managers and Event Promoters.
IV. INFORMATION
Staff Reports
Steve Kubisiak reported on the approved 2003-04 ORV budget appropriation and confirmed the transfer of the ORV safety education program to the DNR.
Rose Ingram, Huron-Manistee National Forest highlighted the upcoming public meeting schedule for the Huron-Manistee National Forest Plan Revision.  She encouraged interested parties to attend these meetings, or provide written comments to the Forest Service.  She noted all three of Michigan’s National Forests are undergoing revision at this time and she referred to the Forest Service website for more information.
Ms. Ingram introduced Russ Bacon, District Ranger, Baldwin Ranger District, and Scott Haas, Trails Coordinator, Baldwin.  She noted that Scott is the new Trails Coordinator for the Baldwin Ranger District.
V. PUBLIC APPEARANCE
John Stears, Kalamazoo voiced concern with the time limits set for public appearance portion of the ORV Trails Advisory Board Meeting and feels that everyone should be allowed five minutes.  He also expressed concern with only having quarterly meetings.  Chairman Ranney stated that time limits are necessary to assure effective use of meeting time and noted the adopted public appearance procedures are consistent with those used by the Natural Resources Commission and Natural Resources Trust Fund Board.  He added that time limits may be modified and additional meetings may be called at the discretion of the Chairperson. Chairman Ranney thanked Mr. Stears.
Paul Mulder Great Lakes Four Wheel Drive Association, recognized David Fisher, Forest, Mineral and Fire Management for his past work on the ORV program and congratulated him on his new job and wished him well.  He spoke to sign concerns, single use designation of the Holton Horseshoe Motorcycle trail and noted a need for public input on grant criteria. He feels the DNR is dragging its feet on resolving the sign issue.  Mr. Mulder cited the Constitution and the Bill of Rights and believes the DNR’s land use permit requirements are an infringement on his right to assemble. He recognized Great Lakes Four Wheel Drive Association and asked members in the audience to stand and be recognized. Chairman Ranney thanked Mr. Mulder.
Don Suchocki, Thompsonville, is concerned with event impacts on the public trail system. He distributed a letter and read it for the record.  Mr. Suchocki believes that organized events have a negative impact on the condition of the public trail system.  He recommended that event sponsors be required to groom the trail after each event.  He urged the DNR and event sponsors to take this into consideration when applying for and reviewing land use permit applications, and scheduling trail maintenance activities.  Discussion ensued.  Chairman Ranney thanked Mr. Suchocki.
Joe Kenty, Bloomfield Township, supports event trail and a meeting between the DNR and promoters.  He expressed safety concerns with using the public trail system for enduro events and spoke to the technical challenge and enjoyment of riding event trail.  Mr. Kenty believes that all events should occur on event trail.  Chairman Ranney thanked Mr.Kenty.
James Hunt, Lansing Motorcycle Club, Lansing, supports event trail and a meeting between the DNR and promoters.  He encouraged promoters to work closely with the ORV Trails Advisory Board and DNR.  He thanked the board for the opportunity to speak on the event trail issue. Chairman Ranney thanked Mr. Hunt.
Thomas Dunn, Lansing Motorcycle Club, Lansing, thanked Mr. Spalding and Mr. McMillan for coming to this meeting and asked why the DNR cannot manage event trail.  Mr. McMillan noted lack of personnel to effectively manage, monitor and enforce an event trail program.  Mr. Dunn believes the DNR’s event trail policy is forcing enduro events out of the state and noted a loss to the local economy.  Chairman Ranney thanked Mr. Dunn.

Jeff Hunt, Lansing Motorcycle Club, Williamsburg, supports event trail and a meeting between the DNR and promoters. He thanked the board for the opportunity to speak on the event trail issue and said he is the enduro chairman for their club.  He distributed two letters of support from the local community of Moorestown, and a petition with over 700 signatures in support of the Jack Pine Enduro and continuation of event trail.  He spoke to the history of the Jack Pine Enduro and urged the DNR to reconsider its position regarding event trail.  Chairman Ranney thanked Mr. Hunt.
Chairman Ranney noted a 1998-99 ORV user survey completed by the DNR. He believes this document has a lot of good information on the program that the public should know.  He encouraged the public to contact Mr. Kubisiak to obtain a copy.  Mr. Kubisiak added the DNR intends to contract with Michigan State University to update the ORV plan which will, among other things, include a public trail user survey and assessment of trail conditions and maintenance costs.
R. Scott Cadwell, Twin Bay Trail Riders, Cadillac, announced that he is the Legislative Officer for his organization.  He spoke in support of event trail.  He said his organization was denied an event permit this year and said that the DNR delayed in notifying them which caused them to cancel their event.  He said that the unit manager categorically denied the permit based on instructions from Mr. McMillan.  He feels that enduro riders are being penalized and urged the DNR to reconsider its position regarding event trail. Chairman Ranney thanked Mr. Cadwell.

Ted Del Solar, Westmont. Illinois supports event trail and a meeting between the DNR and promoters.  He referenced the Michigan Cross Country Cycle Trail (MCCCT) and the camaraderie and friendships he has made while riding the trails.  Chairman Ranney thanked Mr. Del Solar.
Tom Marentette, Bentwheels, Clinton Township, supports event trail and a meeting between the DNR and promoters. He thanked the board for the opportunity to speak and said he would like to work with the DNR to keep event trail. He asked the enduro riders and promoters in the audience to stand and be recognized.  Chairman Ranney thanked Mr. Marentette.
Bill Chapin, Cycle Conservation Club of Michigan, Rives Junction, said that event trail has a long history in Michigan and is supportive of a meeting, and hopeful the issue can be resolved. Chairman Ranney thanked Mr. Chapin.
Chairman Ranney spoke to rider responsibilities and environmental ethics.  He referenced Tread Lightly and the Right Rider campaign.  He said education is important and suggested developing a creed to be included in the Michigan Off-Road Vehicle Guide.  Chairman Ranney invited the public to send their suggestions to the board.
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VI.
NEXT MEETING
Wednesday, November 5, 2003, Holiday Inn Lansing-West, 7501 W. Saginaw, Lansing, Michigan.
VII.
ADJOURNMENT
Meeting adjourned at 10:15 p.m.
Public Present:

Phil Morrison, Cycle Conservation Club (CCC) of Michigan, Mason

Joe Kenty, Bloomfield Township

John Stears, Kalamazoo

Aaron L.Young, Great Lakes Four Wheel Drive Association (GLFWDA), Alpena

John Murphy, GLFWDA, Ferndale

Bart Newman, Battle Creek

Mike Livingston, Two-Tracker FWD Club, Saginaw

Jeremy Vohwinkle, GLFWDA, Lansing

Dan Triantaflos, Michigan Jeepers, Lansing

Thomas Dunn, Lansing Motorcycle Club (LMC), Lansing

Paul Daman, Portland Trail Riders, Mulliken

Ryan Reynolds, GLFWDA, Davison 

Josh Shuck, GLFWDA, Montrose

Bruce Menning, GLFWDA, Inkster

Bill Bridge, Kettering University Off-Roaders/Michigan Jeepers, Ann Arbor

Larry Schneeberger, LMC

Peter Christenhusz, GLFWDA, Oak Park

Tom Klein, Rochester Hills

Matt Babcock, Michigan Jeepers, Lansing

Karen Nelson, Michigan Jeepers/Michigan Mud and Trails, Lansing

Tom Marentette, Bent Wheels Conservation Club, Clinton Township

Kim Pigeon, Michigan Jeepers, Fowlerville

Mike Martin, District 14 (D-14), Alto

Elaine Pitcher, LMC, Ithaca

Ted Del Solar, D-14, Westmont, Illinois

Scott Berclay, D-14, Grand Ledge

Don Marsh, D-14, Kalkaska

Mitchell Kenny, D-14, Grand Ledge

Jason Waldo, D-14, Grand Ledge

Tricia Schneeberger, American Motorcycle Association (AMA), Grand Ledge

Kristyn Pitcher, LMC, Ithaca

Don Suchocki, AMA, Thompsonville

Diana Yager, CCC, Lansing

Marj Lill, CCC, Portland

Mel Lill, CCC, Portland

Greg Yager, CCC, Lansing

JR Gines, Kalkaska

Jeremy Havens, GLFWDA, Midland

Jim Ross, Marshall

Bill Chapin, CCC, Rives Junction

Lewis Shuler, CCC, Angola, Indiana

Tom Craig, Michigan ATV Association, Warren

Pat Kinne, GLFWDA, Midland

Paul Mulder, GLFWDA, Harrison

Aaron Dionne, GLFWDA, Oxford

Gerald L. Barrowman, AMA D-14, Bay City

Kaye Johnson, AMA Ambassador D-14, Holly

Brett Becker, LMC, Grand Ledge

David Leathers, LMC, Grand Ledge

Linda Leathers, LMC, Grand Ledge

Brian VanKoevering, LMC, Lansing

Rick Hill, LMC, Bath

Dave Van Koevering, LMC, Eaton Rapids

Alan Randt, Stump Jumper Motorcycle Club, Kalkaska

James Hunt, LMC, Lansing

Brad Birgy, LMC, Kalkaska

Jeff Hunt, LMC, Kalkaska

Sid Gally, Portland Trail Riders, Portland

Virginia Hunt, LMC, Lansing

Ken Hunt, LMC, Lansing

Lou Hunt, LMC, Kalkaska

Ron Hill, LMC, Lansing

Kal Fearsal, Clarksville

Rick Rosebury, GLFWDA, Holt

David Vandecar, D-14, Lansing

Terry Wilton, D-14/CCC, Waterford

Kim Mahncke, D-14, West Bloomfield

Lucas Gottler, GLFWDA, Chesterfield

Todd Weaver, D-14, Grand Ledge

Tom Densmore, Houghton Lake Enduro Riders, Jackson

Fred Briggs, Muskegon Motorcycle Club, Muskegon

Jerry Pekel, D-14, Holton

Bill Gilbert, Michigan ATV Safety Association, Burton

Chris Cicotte, GLFWDA, Carleton

John Jacobs, GLFWDA, Royal Oak

Robert Frank, D-14, Rochester

Fenelon Ashley, Bent Wheels Competition Club, Sterling Heights

Clark B. Penzien, D-14, Traverse City

Tom Gallagher, Michigan Recreation Vehicle Riders Association, St. Helen

Hal Folk, CCC, Leslie

R. Scott Cadwell, Twin Bay Trail Riders, Incorporated, Cadillac

Coby Gardner, DeWitt
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